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Update on Train Derailment

Friday, August 16, 2024
Posted by Breck Scott

Update: Old Mansfield Road, from Mansfield Road to Keithville/Springridge Road, and the intersection of Old
Mansfield Road at Oak Hollow Drive has re-opened. Union Pacific used heavy machinery to clear a train
derailment, which had caused a temporary road closure since August 15.

_____________________________________________________________________________

Caddo Parish patrol deputies are currently assisting with a train derailment on the south end of the parish,
according to Sheriff Henry Whitehorn, Sr.

This evening, around 4:45 pm, deputies were dispatched to the Union Pacific derailment on Old Mansfield Road
in Keithville, LA.

Caddo Fire District 4 was on the scene and confirmed that there were no injuries or hazardous materials
released from the derailment.

Old Mansfield Road is closed from Mansfield Road to Keithville/Springridge Road until further notice, including
the intersection of Old Mansfield Road and Oak Hollow Drive.

Video
Link: https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fo/dkvzx7ghu9kl9xj2a1z9m/h?rlkey=ps188ep6jcw5tdsooyw5bko51&st=eu6d
iicg&dl=0


